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information about the Florida Native Plant Society, please visit our web site: www.fnps.org 

MARCH CHAPTER MEETING 
At the Hillsborough County Extension Office 

Happy Trails to You 
 Presented by John Lampkin 
 Wednesday, March 21, 7 PM   

                        

      

   John Lampkin is the steward for the Sun City Center Nature Trails and is working on 

a project to photograph and catalog the flora and fauna of the area.  We have published 

a couple of his articles in recent grapevines and look forward to hearing more from 

him.  He is an active Audubon member. 

 

  John Lampkin is an avid citizen naturalist and photographer and now retired from a New York music career, he ex-

plores and marvels at the Floridian universe with macro lens in hand.  Not coincidentally, as a professional composer 

his woodwind quintet, "Insects: A Musical Entomology in Six Legs" won the Grand Prize in a Composers Guild inter-

national competition. John also constructs crossword puzzles for the New York Times, Wall Street Journal the LA 

Times and other venues, with many of his puzzles having nature themes. Except for his fascination with bugs and 

plants he is totally harmless.  

    
 

Light refreshments are served and a native plant auction  

follows the presentation. 
 

      -  submitted by Virginia Overstreet 



  0ÁÇÅ ς    4ÈÅ 3ÕÎÃÏÁÓÔ 'ÒÁÐÅÖÉÎÅ -  -ÁÒÃÈ ςπρψ 

 

 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS-  

 

April 18 -   TBD 

May  -  Open Mic (date may change)  

June 20 -  Rachel Arndt ð Tampa Bay Watch  

   Thanks for helping with the February meeting  - 
  

   JoAnn Hoffman for bringing snacks  
 

  Bunny Worth , Terri Nowik, Janet Bowers for bringing auction plants  
    

   Special Thank Yous - 
 

  JoAnn Hoffman for being our extension liason and making our meeting place possible.  
 

 Joel Jackson for being the plant auctioneer.  
 

 Devon Higginbotham for greeting people at the door.           

 

USF Plant Sale - April 14 & 15  
 

     We need YOU - please give back to SNPS with a few hours 
                of your time, we have jobs for everyone! 
 

§   Setup - Friday April 13 starting about  9 AM. 
§ Saturday, April 14 Sale is from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Setup starts at 7 AM! 
§ Sunday, April 15   Sale is from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m., Breakdown needed at 3 

 

  The USF Plant Sale is SNPSôs biggest fundraiser, and is the most important outreach 
effort we do.  We are counting on you to help us continue this great event.  Thanks for 
your continued support. 
    

If you are available to help, please let Tina know at mablepatterson@hotmail.com or the March meeting. 
 

   We especially need people for Saturday and Sunday morning shifts. 
Even if  you can only stay a couple hours please let us know. 

 
We will have a great selection of natives to make your yard a polli-
nator magnet.  Come and help, then take home a few plants for 
your yard. Even if you donôt have a yard, a large pot can provide 
color for you and nectar for butterflies.  See you there! 

Native 

Plants 

For 

Sale 
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                   wŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ [ǳŎȅ CǳŎƘǎΧΧΦΦ    -5ŜǾƻƴ IƛƎƎƛƴōƻǘƘŀƳ 

I LOVE LUCY!! 
 

There!  Now you know.  I love Lucy.  I planned to write a eulogy about her, but discovered she had writ-

ten her own obituary.  Her husband, Frank, found it on her computer after she passed away last month.  

So I will let Lucy tell you about herself, in her own words. 
 

FUCHS, Lucille Ann Lucy , 82, of Brandon, FL went to God on February 10, 2018. Born April 

13, 1935 in Ottoville, OH daughter of Frank and Mary Weber. She spent the first part of her life 

in Ohio, graduating with a Bachelor's degree from the University of Dayton and a Master s de-

gree from Ohio State. In 1969 she moved to Florida and worked at Florida State University 

where she met the love of her life, Frank J. Fuchs, whom she married in 1971. 

They lived most of their lives in Brandon, FL. Lucy was a perpetual student, earning a second 

Master's degree from Florida State and a Doctorate (PhD) from the University of South Florida. 

Through the years she taught at many levels, elementary in Ohio and Florida, high school 

French in Ohio, courses at Hillsborough Community College, and the final fifteen years in the 

education department at Saint Leo University where she became Chair of the Department. 

Lucy and Frank traveled extensively through the years, visiting and sometimes revisiting 73 

countries around the world. They spent two years doing volunteer work in Mexico and one year 

in Washington, D.C., as well as Appalachia in Eastern Kentucky. Lucy wrote 20 books, including 

novels, books for educators, and books of inspiration, and dozens of shorter articles. She also 

had many of her Letters to the Editor published in local newspapers and national magazines. 

She was a member of Pax Christi as well as other peace and justice groups. She enjoyed paint-

ing and gardening. She loved nature and was a member of the Eagle Audubon Club, Sierra 

Club, Florida Native Plant Society, and the Florida Trail Association. 

 

Lucy had so many stories to tell about her life that I never tired of listen-

ing.  Each adventure was more interesting than the last.  She was an Edu-

cator but also a Humanitarian, volunteering for education and womenôs 

rights all around the world.   

A memorial mass will be held at Nativity Catholic Church, Brandon, 11 

AM on March 3rd, with 10 AM visitation. 

If you would like to know more about Lucyôs life, visit 

www.lucyfuchs.com.  Frank has posted lovely memories of her along 

with pictures through the years.  

Farewell, my friend Lucy!  We all love and will miss you! 
Sunday Dinner Torreya March 2014, 

Lucy is on the right, in the middle 

http://www.lucyfuchs.com
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                      Mark Your Calendar  
 

March 3, 10 & 17 Advanced Plant ID at Brooker Creek Preserve www.brookercreekpreserve.org  

March 10   Munn Park Plant Sale - downtown Lakeland, Heartland Chapter will be selling natives 

  March 24  9:00 Lettuce Lake Walk, meet by the Audubon Resource Center building  

  April 14-15  USF Spring Plant Sale - SNPSô biggest fund raiser, see page 2 

  April 22 Earth Day - plant a tree! 

  April 28   9:00 Lettuce Lake Walk, meet by the Audubon Resource Center building 

  May 17-20  FNPS annual conference in Miami  www.fnps.org/conference/2018 

   FNPS Newsé. 
         
     The 2018 Annual Conference will be held at 

the Miccosukee Resort in Miami, Florida (500 S.W. 177th Ave-

nue, Miami, FL 33194), May 17-

20, 2018.    
 

  The fieldtrips look great, more 

info at - 

  www.fnps.org/conference/2018 

SNPS News 
¶ Donôt forget to send Tina any volunteer hours so that 

she can enter it on the FNPS website 

¶ We need new Board members  - please let Tina or Vir-

ginia know if you can help. 

¶  If you are interested in attending a Board meeting please 

check with Tina or Virginia to get the details 

 

Rain Forests and Waterfalls Tour  
May 6-11, 2018 

 

 
Spring is an incredible time to visit the Appalachians, when the 

ephemeral blooms rush to beat the flush of trees in natureôs grand de-

sign to flower and set seed before the arboreal forest shades them out.   

 

This is the time of year when all of nature wakes from its winter slumber, something we miss in Florida.   

 

Discover for yourself what a temperate rain forest looks and feels like, and learn what native plants the Ameri-

can Indians used for food and medicine.   

 

Come with us when we tour Brasstown Bald, the Blue Ridge, Mt 

Mitchell and the Smoky Mountains and discover along with us 

ñThe Wildflower National Parkò.   

 

Forecast is for clear skies, cool weather and an incredible time! 

 

For more information, visit www.indigotravelcompany.com or 

contact Devon Higginbotham at 813-478-1183 or email at in-

digotravelcompany@gmail.com. 

http://www.indigotravelcompany.com

